
 
 

PSEA KEY MESSAGES – EARTHQUAKE RESPONSE 

The humanitarian community have a policy of zero tolerance of sexual exploitation and abuse. 

Aid is always free, no sexual nor other favours can be requested in exchange for assistance. 

All assistance such as food, hygiene kits, dignity kits, Kitchen sets, water and sanitation items, 
information and referral to services are all free and based on the needs of those affected by the 
earthquake, this includes women, men, girls, boys, and all vulnerable groups such as 
unaccompanied children, persons with disabilities. Do not pay or exchange anything for assistance. 
If you are asked for something please report it to a PSEA Focal Point, (organisational CFM), or to the 
PSEA Network hotline number: 09405149616 (Phone, Text, Viber and WhatsApp) or email address 
mmrpsea@unfpa.org 

Sexual activity with children under 18 in all circumstances constitutes sexual abuse and it must be 
reported to a PSEA Focal Point, (organisational CFM) or to the PSEA Network hotline number: 
09405149616 (Phone, Text, Viber and WhatsApp) or email address mmrpsea@unfpa.org 

Aid workers (international or national) should not take advantage of their positions in a sexual way.   
If any aid worker demands sex or sexual favours in any way, this is not acceptable behaviour, and it 
must be reported to a PSEA Focal Point, (organisational CFM) or to the PSEA Network hotline 
number: 09405149616 (Phone, Text, Viber and WhatsApp) or email address mmrpsea@unfpa.org 

SEA by humanitarian workers is an unacceptable behaviour and it must be reported to a PSEA Focal 
Point, (organisational CFM) or to the PSEA Network hotline number: 09405149616 (Phone, Text, 
Viber and WhatsApp) or email address mmrpsea@unfpa.org 

This centre/camp is coordinated by (XYZ). This accommodation, food and assistance is free. No 
payment, bribe or exchange of any kind is allowed. If someone has made you feel unsafe, you should 
report this to a PSEA Focal Point, (organisational CFM), or to the PSEA Network hotline number: 
09405149616 (Phone, Text, Viber and WhatsApp) or email address mmrpsea@unfpa.org 

Aid workers must always treat you fairly and kindly, with dignity and respect, no matter who you are. 
If an aid worker has hurt you or upset you or asked you for anything in return for their help, you must 
report this straight away. Ask to speak to a PSEA Focal Point or report it to (organisational CFM), or 
to the PSEA Network hotline number: 09405149616 (Phone, Text, Viber and WhatsApp) or email 
address mmrpsea@unfpa.org 
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